
 

OUR LADY’S SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

24 November 2023 
www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Parish Priest:            Fr. Peter-Damien McKinley 
Principal:                   Ms. Patrizia Bertani 
Parish Mass Times:   
English: Saturday 9.00am, 5.30pm, Sunday 9:00am, 10.30am & 5:30pm 
Vietnamese: Saturday 7.00pm, Sunday 12.30pm, Friday 7.30pm 
Chin Hakha/Burmese: 2.30pm 
Tongan: Every 1st Sunday 3.00pm 
School Phone:      9312 2230 
School website: www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Our Lady’s is a Child Safe School 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 

 
Sun 3 Dec 1st Sunday Advent 
Wed 6 Dec 6.00pm Yr 6 
Graduation Mass & Disco 
Fri 8 Dec Feast of the Immac-
ulate Conception. Mass at 
11.00am 
Mon 11 Dec Yrs 1-6 Orienta-
tion 
Fri 15 Dec End of Year Mass 
9.00am, Students finish 2023 
at 1.00pm 
Mon 18 Dec Professional 
Learning Day (Pupil Free Day) 
Hand over day for Staff 
Tues 19 Dec Professional 
Learning Day (Pupil Free Day)  

 
 

2024 
Mon 29 Jan Staff return 
Tues 30 Jan Getting to Know 
You Day 1 for Yrs 1-6 
(appointment only) 
Foundation Session 8.45-
1.00pm 
Wed 31 Jan Getting to Know 
You Day 2 for Yrs 1-6 
(appointment only) 
Foundation Session 8.45-
1.00pm 
Thur 1 Feb Classes start at 
8.35am for all 

Gracious words are a honeycomb, sweet to the soul and healing to the bones.  
Proverbs 16: 24  

At Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception Parish Primary School we promote the safety, well being and inclusion of all children. 

Prayer for the Feast of Christ the King 
This is the last Sunday of Ordinary Time.  

We celebrate that Christ is the king of all nations. 
 

Jesus, as we prepare to celebrate the Feast of Christ the King we ask you to help 
us live as people of your kingdom.  

May we work together for the good of people of all nations and all races and all 
faiths. May we follow your way always and give praise and honour to your holy 

name. Amen 

Dear Parents, 
The F-6 swimming program has continued to run smoothly. I have asked many students as 
to whether they enjoyed the program and whether they feel more confident in the water 
and they have responded very positively. Today is the last day and I once again would like 
to especially thank our wonderful parent volunteers for contributing their time. It does 
take collaboration from staff, students and parents to make the swimming program as 
successful as it has been. A special thankyou to the Year 5 and 6 students who supported 
the Foundation and Year 1 students throughout the swimming program. 
 
Student Wellbeing - A shared responsibility 
Although the majority of the time students at Our Lady’s School feel safe 
and respected, it is important to make sure that all students feel this way 
all the time. 
At Our Lady’s school we follow the Our Lady’s Gospel values of: Justice, 
Courage, Respect, Service, Peace and Compassion. We are committed to ensuring that 
both the physical and online environments promote student safety and wellbeing and that 
the school’s values are embedded in the school’s curriculum and policies.  
 
We have zero tolerance for bullying, disrespectful language, harassment, discrimination, 
violence and cyber-bullying. I ask all parents to support the school in our commitment to 
providing a safe, caring and supportive environment for all. It is only by doing this that our 
children will thrive both emotionally and academically. 
 
Student wellbeing is a shared responsibility between staff, parents and students. I am   
asking parents to have a conversation with their child/children about the importance of 
caring for others by at all times demonstrating respectful behaviour and language. By   
collaborating together we can make a positive difference. 

THANKS TO THE SUNSHINE LIONS CLUB 
I would like to sincerely thank the Sunshine Lions Club for 
donating $200 to Our Lady’s School. Lions clubs all around 
the world are involved in supporting local humanitarian, 
health and community services. 
Our Lady’s School is very appreciative of the work that 
they do and would like to express our gratitude for their 
support of Our Lady’s School over many years. 
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Finally our new building is beginning 

to emerge from the ground! We have 

all waited so long and this is just the 

beginning of a very exciting stage of 

its development. 

Above we can see the formwork pillars rising from out of the ground. These will be filled with concrete and 
will help to support the our new 2 storey building. 
The two trees closest to the new building will need to be relocated together with the flagpole as major   
infrastructure will need to go in that position.  
Last week we did have someone break into the building site in spite of all the security. The builders are now 
considering hiring security guards, especially when expensive pieces of materials arrive. 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 
 

Tues 14 Nov    7.00pm PAB Meeting 
Sun 3 Dec    1st Sunday Advent 
Wed 6 Dec    6.00pm Yr 6 Graduation Mass & Disco 
Fri 8 Dec      Feast of the Immaculate Conception Mass at 11.00am 
Mon 11 Dec    Yrs 1-6 Orientation 
Fri 15 Dec    Mass at 9.00am. Students finish 2023 at 1.00pm 
Mon 18 Dec   Professional Learning Day (Pupil Free Day) Hand over day for Staff 
Tues 19 Dec    Professional Learning Day (Pupil Free Day)  

 
2024 

Mon 29 Jan    Staff return 
Tues 30 Jan    Getting to Know You Day 1 for Yrs 1-6 (appointment time only) 
     Foundation Session 8.45-1.00pm 
Wed 31 Jan    Getting to Know You Day 2 for Yrs 1-6 (appointment time only) 
     Foundation Session 8.45-1.00pm 
Thur 1 Feb    Classes start at 8.35am for all 
 
 

 
Due to our Swimming     
Program there will NOT be 
an Assembly this afternoon 

Yours sincerely, 

Patrizia Bertani 
Ms Patrizia Bertani 
Principal 
principal@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 



 



 

OLD MOBILE PHONES? PLEASE DONATE TO 2N!! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Grade 2N had a mobile phone drive earlier in the year. They hoped to collect any mobile 
phones or iPads that people are no longer using so they can be donated to the Melbourne 
Zoo. The phones are then sent to have parts recycled and money raised from this is donated 
to the Gorilla Doctors who look after displaced and injured gorillas. 
 
The children in 2N are asking everyone in our community to please have one more look at 
home or in your workplace for phones that are no longer being used and can be added to our 
collection before we take them to the zoo. 
 
Thank you 



 

Children NOT returning to Our Lady’s School in 2024 
 

Family Name:            
 
Child/children’s names: 
 
1.           2023 Grade:    

2.           2023 Grade:    

3.           2023 Grade:    

 
Name of our new school: _________________________________________ 
 

And if moving addresses: 
 

Our new address:               

                 

 
Signed:               (Parent) 
 
 

Please return this form to the office as soon as possible 

PREPARATIONS FOR 2024 
 

As we are beginning our preparations for 2024 we ask that parents let us know as 
soon as possible if their child/ren are not returning to Our Lady’s next year.  
We have had many inquiries about places for 2024 and we need to let these par-
ents know if there are places for their children.  
 
If your child is not returning in 2024 (NOT OUR CURRENT YR 6 STUDENTS) 
please complete the form below and return it to the office. It is vital that you re-
turn this form as soon as possible.  



 



 



 


